
 

  

 
    

UNT POLICE CRIME ALERT 
 

Monday, April 10, 2023 
 

On Monday April 10, 2023, around 2:20 a.m., at 113 Ave A (near the Fry Street 
area), a verbal altercation between two bar patrons occurred, one of which was 

inside a parked car. The person in the car fired 6 to 10 gunshots in the air or in 
the general direction of the other person. There were no reported injuries.  

 
The Denton Police Department is investigating this incident and believes they 

have identified the suspect but no arrest was made this morning. If you have 
any information about this incident, please call 940-349-8181 and reference 

Denton PD case # 23058678. 
 
SAFETY PRECAUTION 

• Immediately report suspicious or dangerous activity to police by dialing 
911. Trust your instincts. If the situation feels wrong or dangerous, it may 

be. 
• Get away, call for help, and listen to your instincts 
• Always be aware of your surroundings. 

• Learn more about campus safety resources and programs. 

 

UNT has a full-time survivor advocate available to any student who has 
been a victim of violence. The survivor advocate can make safety or 
academic accommodations, as well as assist with medical attention 

and/or counseling needs. The survivor advocate is located in the 
University Union, Room 411, and can be reached 

at survivoradvocate@unt.edu or 940-565-2648. 
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